



**Australian National University
Law Students' Society**

Minutes for Committee Meeting

We acknowledge that this meeting is taking place on Indigenous land across Australia, and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we meet today. We pay our respects to Elders past, present, and emerging.

Date: 21 May 2023

Time: 5:30pm

Location: Moot Court and Zoom

Present: Neha, Will C, Lilli, Alex, Sejay, Cian, Will T, Bitu, Thu, Aurelia, Raf, Charli, Kai, Sam, Ethan, Asya, Sarah H, Nikita, Andries, Piper, Gina, Milli, Malika, Mia

Absent with Apologies: Lachie, Jess, Myka, Callum, Gypsy, Carmen

1. President (Neha)

ALSA: dates are 22nd June to 2nd August

- I will go and we can have others come, message if you are interested/want more info
- Alex or Bitu will be coming regardless as mooting competitors

Law Ball

- Must discuss with Cian in next few days
 - CIAN: getting save the date up and publicizing soon
 - Equity ticketing? Sejay drafted policy, will launch *with* all tickets
 - Ticket amounts - need to discuss and finalize

Winding up semester

- Probably last Committee meeting - we will not go online during the break
- Keep updated in the chat and portfolios will continue to run

Still working through some IT issues

Also putting out registration for ALSA competitions and other comps

Talked with Tiffany from Leo Cussen

- They're keen to collaborate re international students events
- Looking for ideas here

2. Administration (Will C)

Website suspended - working on getting this back up

- Long story short: 3 different hosting log-ins, and 1 has been lost/omitted for a few years now through handovers
 - Have done some digging and have a possible trail to follow
 - Nikki will pursue this but in no great rush given exams and all her work already
- In the meantime, we can put guides etc on Facebook using a GDrive link etc

Merch ideas – possibly for Bush Week?

- Socks
- Scarf
- Beanie/bucket
- Water bottle
- Keep cups
 - Local sponsorship with ANU cafe/s?

3. Careers (Lilli)

Clerkship Guide

- Posting on Facebook soon possibly

Nothing to report

- 95% done with Careers for the year

Only final compulsory event is possible SJ panel

- Talking with Bitia about this
- Depends on capacity and resources still available

Next semester; maybe public careers panel

4. Competitions (Lachie)

Kai: CoL email call-out for Gender and Sexuality Moot student volunteers

- Happening in September, great as it didn't end up running last year

Sam: Client Interview GF in Sydney on Wednesday

Neha: please finalize if the competitors can make it to ALSA

5. Education (Alex)

Pre-exam tutorials

- Advertising Crim, Property, APL
 - Engage with these especially if you're taking

- Mostly on Zoom; only Crim hybrid but this is Q&A
- Admin received application but no confirmation on availability
 - Hopefully this will go ahead
- Torts convenor refused pre-exam tutorial but approved Q&A
 - This will be uploaded on Wattle, maybe also Facebook

Related pre-exam resources

- Henry written for APL, Bella finishing up for Property

Study-smash event

- Ethan organizing lots at the moment
- Booked out room 4.02 in MR
 - Food and older students asked to come along

6. Equity (Sejay)

Diversity in Law

- Went from 3 tickets to 30
- Thank you to Aurelia for advertising material

7. Events (Cian)

End of sem drinks

- This coming Thursday, ticket sales looking too now at the moment
- Making concerted effort to promo in colleges - hopefully will be effective
- Looking forward to seeing committee there

Law Ball

- Directors responsibilities allocated
- As discussed in exec meeting:
 - Qpay and Facebook event in this coming week
 - So far sorted Save the Date; theme; other basic details

8. Finance (Will T)

Pre-exam tutorial payments?

- To clarify with Alex - so far only Henry has been paid

Cian and I working out pricing for Law Ball

- Likely \$125 for tickets as last year

Currently filing Charity statements

- Mentioned at AGM, we get tax concessions etc

Merch thought - scarf given colder weather

9. Social Justice (Bita)

Not much to report

Last episode for podcast currently being edited

- Finishing this tonight
- Both episodes will likely launch next semester - engagement better, will upload on Spotify with new cover

Directors following up correo for other podcast episodes

Will be planning more panels/podcast eps over the break

10. Sponsorships (Thu)

Quiet week - answering emails etc

Meeting closed: 6:33pm